04/10 BHGC Minutes

Present: Christina, Amy, Cynthia, David, & Betty Jean

Cynthia has volunteered to put together a facebook page for the HOB.

She and David has also volunteered to do a presentation on their Cuba trip. The presentation will be advertised and used a way to get new members. Katrina to check if 6/5 or 6/6 at 7pm is available at the Garden House. 

Christina is researching getting a projector by borrowing or renting for the presentation. So far the rental cost is about $125 - $150 for 24 hours, which could take a lot of the treasury. The idea was brought up to look into getting a grant for all the groups on the hill to rent. For May, if you know if anyone has one we could borrow, please contact Christina.

We have the opportunity to join city fruit but need an orchard steward to commit to a two year program. No one at the meeting can commit at this time.

Garden House landscaping opportunities. The house is already starting to screen the side of the garden facing the gas station with evergreen shrubs. Our group has been given the bed next to the parking lot to do with as we see fit. Suggestions for bean demo garden and free library location. Also there is an opportunity to have scarlet runner beans run along the south fence. Need an envoy to talk with the neighbor about this idea.

4/15, 10 am, the greater Seattle district is meeting. Members are encouraged to attend.

National convention is coming up soon if anyone is interested in volunteering.

HOB posters are printed and were distributed to the members to start posting.

Agenda for HOB is as follows. 1:15 Mick will give his talk on growing beans. Suzanne will follow with storytime and then beango. 

Craft tables will have the beanies and other projects for the kids. Bean toss will also be on going. 

The bean buffet will be on a separate table and suggested to only have little sample cups available. The idea is to give some sampling of different bean products but not feed the neighborhood.

Another table will have the free beans, soil, poles, and buckets. 

Another table will have info on BHGC, sign up to volunteer in the future, and any plants members want to bring in to sell.

The teens have full rein of decorating the lobby. Can’t wait to see what they come up with. They will also make some signs along Beacon Ave to draw people in.

Katrina will bring her cordless drill to for the buckets. Everyone is encouraged to bring a camera and take photos which we’ll post to facebook!

We are still asking for donations for the food bank. It will either go to El Centro or the Beacon Hill food back.

Still planning to have growing instructions printed out in English, Spainish, Cantonese, Vietnamese, and Somali. Christina to advise if original translator will work out or if we need help in translating.

We are still planning to have a photo contest and would like to advertise it on 4/20. A few ideas of how to gather the photos were drop box event, Flikr, and Facebook. Katrina will look into drop box and Flikr. Cynthia will look into Facebook. We would like to make sure people can also submit hard copies by mailing them in. Agreed we should limit submission to 1 per person. But it was offered to have different categories, best bush bean, best flower, saddest bean, etc. Also suggested to narrow the field by letting the public vote on the top 10 or just have a people’s choice category. Still to come up with some ground rules around, not sure anyone volunteered to work on this.

Volunteers for 4/20 should plan to be there by noon. We only have an hour to set up.

Betty Jean will be helping harvest bamboo at Maura’s house at 1:30 tomorrow. Anyone willing to help is welcome.

Start thinking about when you would like to volunteer for the tables at the events for the rest of the summer. Next is 5/4 for the Cinco de Mayo festival at El Centro de la Raza.

We are asking anyone able to attend the 4/22 public hearing to support the Lewis Park project please do so.

Next BHGC meeting will be 5/15, at 7 pm, at the Garden House pending calendar approval. We will take a look at the landscaping and start planning what we want to do.

